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The me·~ting was called to order at 10.30 a.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 94: ADMINISTR\TIVE AND BUDGETARY Co-ORDINATION OF THE UNITED NATIONS 
WITH THE SPECIAL! ZED AGENCCES AND THE INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY (continued) 

(a) ADMINISTRATIVE BUDGET:; OF THE SPECIALIZED AGENCIES AND OF THE INTERNATIONAL 
ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY: REPORT OF THE ADVISORY COMMITEEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND 
BUDGETARY QUESTIONS <:~ontinued) (A/34/684; A/35/481) 

(b) IMPACT OF INFLATION 01~ THE BUDGETS OF THE ORGANIZATIONS OF THE UNITED NATIONS 
SYSTEM: REPORT OF .THB SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/C.5/33/47) 

1. Mr. SERBANESCU (Roman ~a) said that the administrative and budgetary 
co-ordination of the Unite«l Nations with the specialized agencies and the 
International Atomic Energ;• Agency must be more than a mere ritual. More than ever 
vital at a time when the world economy was beset by an energy and financial crisis, 
by continuing under-development and ever-growing gaps between States, such 
co-ordination would make ii: possible to concentrate and co-ordinate efforts and to 
eliminate waste, costly duplication and marginal activities. It was therefore 
important to make the most rational and effective use of the human and material 
resources made available to the United Nations and its associated organizations by 
Member States. In that reqard, it would be desirable for the Advisory Committee to 
re-examine the machinery for administrative and budgetary co-ordination between the 
United Nations and the speeialized agencies in order to make it more effective. 

2. The Romanian delegation had been particularly struck on reading the report of 
the Advisory Committee for 1980 (A/35/481) by the increase in the regular budgets, 
which had more than tripled in the last 10 years and stood at almost $1.5 billion 
for 1981. If the>.t trend continued, it was to be feared that in the next few years 
budgets would reach such hi.gh levels that it would be extremely difficult to 
finance them. It was therEfore essential to make rational and effective use of the 
funds available and in part.icular to maintain strict control over staff costs, the 
item of expenditure that WE·ighed most heavily on budgets. 

3. The Romanian delegatic•n had been pleased to note the positive trend 
constituted by the determir,ation of some organizations .to limit the increase in 
their budgets and to use tt.eir resources more effectively. He referred in 
particular to WHO, which hcd decided to hold its world assemblies only every second 
year, FAO, which was workirg to limit increases in its staff, and ILO, which was 
showing some discretion in budgetary matters. The Advisory Committee had an 
important role to play in that respect by drawing attention to the savings which 
some organizations had beer. able to make through better organization and an 
improved use of resources, particularly personnel resources. 

4. A particularly worriscme problem was the growing impact on budgets of 
inflation and currency fluctuations. The Romanian delegation would have liked the 
Advisory Committee to make a detailed study of that question instead of simply 
drawing attention to the effect of those phenomena on budgets. It was to be hoped 
that it would do so in 1981 and that it would formulate recommendations on the 
matter for the guidance of the General Assembly at its thirty-sixth session. 
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5. It would be recalled that in resolution 33/142, of 20 December 1978, the 
General Assembly had asked the Advisory Committee, in addition to making annual 
reports on administrative and budgetary co-ordination, to report on specific 
problems common to the United Nations system. It would be desirable for the 
Advisory Committee to be in a position to study each year at least one of the 
particular problems referred to in the resolution. It would have no difficulty in 
finding problems a detailed analysis of which must reinforce the interest of Member 
States in budgetary and administrative co-ordination between the United Nations and · 
the specialized agencies, for example the effect of inflation and currency 
fluctuations, the positive experience of some organizations in regard to savings, 
or the harmonization of budgetary cycles and medium-term planning cycles. 

6. Since administrative and budgetary co-ordination could only benefit from 
constructive criticism, the Romanian delegation had been glad to find for the first 
time in the report of the Advisory Committee a critical comment by a specialized 
agency, in the case in point UNESCO. However, the remarks of the Director-General 
of UNESCO quoted in paragraphs 53 to 55 of the Advisory Committee's 1980 report 
called for some comment. 

7. The example which the Director-General had selected to illustrate the tendency 
of the General Assembly to tresspass on the areas of competence of the specialized 
agencies, namely the resolution on the right to education adopted by consensus at 
the thirty-fourth sessiosn of the General Assembly, did not seem altogether 
pertinent. Clearly, questions of human rights were within the primary jurisdicti~p 
of the General Assembly and it was in no way extraordinary that the right to 
education, which was one of the fundamental rights, should be considered by the 
Third Committee of the General Assembly and should be the subject of a resolution. 
Furthermore, the effective implementation of the right to education was an 
essential feature of the International Development Strategy being prepared as part 
of the Third United Nations Development Decade, since education came within the 
field of the chapter dealing with social development in the new Strategy. It was 
therefore the proper task of the General Assembly to engage in substantive debate 
on education, without in any way encroaching on the specific competence of UNESCO. 
On the contrary, indeed, a statement of the real needs and preoccupations of Member 
States could only encourage and enrich UNESCO's activities in that field. It would· 
be desirable, and useful for purposes of co-ordination, to have regular and 
fruitful exchanges of opinion between the General Assembly of the United Nations 
and UNESCO. Accordingly, the Romanian delegation felt that the comments of the 
Director-General of UNESCO might appropriately have been less categorical, 
particularly since, at ·the time of the adoption of the resolution in question, the 
representative of UNESCO had told the Third Committee that the resolution could be 
implemented within UNESCO's terms of reference and the relationship agreement 
concluded by that agency with the United Nations. 
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8. The same comments ap~lied to the question of information and communication, 
and possibly even more to the question of science and technology for development, 
referred to in paragraph 54 (ii}. The utilization of science and technology for 
development was vital to the establishment of a new international economic order 
and constituted a fundamental requirement of the developing countries for the 
restructuring of international economic relations. Thus it was a problem which 
obviously came within the competence of the General Assembly of the United Nations. 

9. Mr. MAL'KO (Ukrainian Soviet Socialist Republic) said that the information in 
the two reports of the Advisory Committee clearly showed the need for a radical 
improvement in administrative and budgetary co-ordination between the United 
Nations and the specialized agencies, in particular through improved co-ordinating 
machinery. It was clear from table A.l of the 1980 report (A/35/481} that the 
spectacular rate of growth of the regular budgets of the united Nations and 
specialized agencies was continuing and that it far outstripped the growth rate of 
the gross national product of Member States. The total amount of the regular 
budgets had tripled between 1972 and 1981. Such a development must cause anxiety. 
If its causes were analysed, it would be seen that it was to a large extent linked 
to the inflationary process and to currency fluctuations. In that regard, it was 
deplorable that despite the constructive efforts of certain delegations at previous 
sessions of the General Assembly to offset the effects of inflation on the budgets 
of united Nations bodies through economies and adjustments, costs due to inflation 
continued by increasing the contributions of Member States, including countries 
which had no responsibility for those negative phenomena of the capitalist economy. 

10. Every year the total staff of the organizations of the United Nations system 
increased, which was a heavy charge on their budgets. It was regrettable that 
attempts to reduce the staffs of certain organizations had not been copied· by other 
agencies, even though the information available made it clear that the work output 
of the personnel of the United Nations secretariat in particular was inadequate. 
Moreover, a large part of the financial burden resulted from the financing of 
technical co-operation activities from the regular budget, although they should, 
according to the Charter, be financed from voluntary contributions. 

11. Administrative and budgetary co-ordination, if properly conceived, should aim 
at eliminating such negative factors or attenuating their effects. That 
presupposed the adoption of concerted economy measures, the extension of conclusive 
experiments, the elimination of marginally useful programmes and duplication and 
the utilization of the human and material resources thus released for priority 
tasks. Co-ordination could not be limited simply to the collecting and processing 
of information which, though interesting, was difficult to compare~ it must be 
translated into concrete action leading to tangible results that would bring about 
an improvement in the quality of the services provided by the organizations. 

12. His delegation felt bound to observe that the information provided by the 
Advisory Committee gave but an incomplete picture of the situation and shed little 
light on the practical sol~tions that might be considered. some progress had been 
made towards interagency co-ordination as a result of the work of the 
Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, particularly with respect to the 
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preparation of budgets and medium-term plans and the outlining of principles and 
actual lilethods. The reports submitted by the Administrative Committee on 
Co-ordination to the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and to the Economic 
and Social Council should contain information on the steps taken to increase the 
effectiveness of those principles and methods, which latter should be copied in all 
the organizations of the system. 

13. Finally, there was clearly room for administrative and budgetary 
co-ordination, as witnessed by the poor quality of information, the lack of 
standardization, the use of different criteria in preparing the various budgets, 
the lack of harmonization of budget and programming cycles. It was to be hoped 
that the measures taken to correct those deficiencies at both the intergovernmental 
and the secretariat level would have positive effects. 

14. Mr. SADDLER (United States of America) recalled that, at its very first 
session, the General Assembly had requested the Advisory Committee to examine the 
administrative budgets of the specialized agencies and to look into proposals for 
financial and budgetary arrangements between the United Nations and the specialized 
agencies: ACABQ therefore had a key role to play in co-ordination. His delegation 
strongly urged that the General Assembly should renew its commitment to the 
evolution of a common system of budgetary standards and reporting methods for all 
the organizations of the system. It was well aware of course that a degree of 
flexibility must be maintained so that the reports would take into account the 
differing requirements of individual organizations. It well appreciated the 
enormity of the task facing the Advisory Committee in the preparation of its annual 
budgetary comparisons. However, by placing greater emphasis on analysis the 
Advisory Committee could make a great contribution to the development of 
administrative and budgetary co-ordination. 

15. The two reports of the Advisory Committee were an important tool in that 
respect which Member States could use to compare the budget methodologies and 
administrative procedures of the organizations of the united Nations system, 
including the specialized agencies. The need for such a tool had been clearly seen 
by the General Assembly when it adopted resolution 33/142, requesting the Advisory 
Committee to give greater emphasis in its future reports on administrative and 
budgetary co-ordination to budgetary developments in individual organizations which 
were of potential interest to other organizations. Thus the Advisory Committee 
could draw the attention of the General Assembly to administrative and budgetary 
issues that were common to the whole system. The General Assembly could then 
request the Secretary-General to refer to the executive heads, through the 
Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, matters arising out of the report of the 
Advisory Committee which called for their attention and action. The Fifth 
committee must therefore determine whether there were problems of system-wide 
importance which warranted being placed on the agenda of ACC. 

16. One of the topics which fell within the competence of the Fifth Committee was 
the question of overlap of activities. There were many areas where ·the potential 
for overlap existed: for example, the activities of FAO and IFAD and some of the 
activities of UNESCO and of WHO. The Advisory Committee must therefore try to 
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!determine whether such dUI•lications actually did exist and, if they did, it must so 
;indicate in its future reiorts to the General Assembly so that Member States could 
:take appropriate action. That clearly demonstrated the need to develop a common 
:system of budgetary standards that would not only enable the Advisory Committee and 
:Member States to identify and eliminate such overlaps but also enable programme 
managers to streamline the administrative processes so as to prevent overlaps. 

17. Of course, the ability of the Advisory Committee to provide Member States with 
the necessary kind of inf<:.rmation was only as dependable and up to date as the 
:information it received fiom IAEA and the specialized agencies. At times outdated 
information was provided; that was unacceptable to his delegation, which believed 
that the time would soon te at hand when Member States would feel compelled to 
strongly condemn such instances of apparent obstruction. 

18. On the other hand, his delegation was very happy to note in the report of the 
Advisory Committee (A/34/E84) several instances of good management which deserved 
to be highlighted, above all to serve as an inspiration to the other 
organizations. For example, IAEA (para. 160) had further developed its 
cost-accounting techniques in ways that other programme managers should consider 
following. ILO had instituted cost-saving measures with respect to insurance 
policies and maintenance contracts. Finally, WIPO (para. 152) had done an 
admirable job in increasir.g the number of conference days by 186 per cent and 
the number of pages of documents by 70 per cent, while increasing its staff by only 
25 per cent. It should be congratulated on that increase in its productivity. 

19. Programme managers should strive to develop common budgetary standards and 
reporting measures. The Advisory Committee could and should play an important role 
in that area by providing, in its future reports, tables illustrating: 
administrative costs as a percentage of the budget; costs of end services as a 
percentage of the budget; ratio between headquarters posts and field posts~ ratio 
of general service staff to professional employees; ratio of expenditure on 
equipment to personnel costs; degree of conformity to standard job classification 
(for example, whether a P-3 had the same qualifications in all the agencies); 
specific cost-cutting or efficiency measures implemented within the past year, 
agency by agency. Readers would then be better able to understand the relative 
performance of each organization and the historical performance of each component 
of the system from budget to budget. 

20. The reports of the Advisory Committee could also highlight differences between 
organizations and show how the differences could be caused by the unique needs of 
each organization and by differences in management. That would make it easier to 
appreciate the specific needs of each organization and Member States could make 
useful suggestions designed to implement a common system of budgetary standards and 
reports. That would result in improved management of each agency thanks to 
improved system-wide co-ordination. 

21. That ultimately meant that programme managers would have to utilize resources 
to accomplish those tasks. His delegation agreed with the delegation of the United 
Kingdom that one of the objectives of co-ordination was to eliminate duplication 

I ... 



A/C.5/35/SR.23 
English 
Page 7 

(Mr. Saddler, USA) 

and waste as well as activities that were completed, obsolete or of marginal 
usefulness and that the savings achieved would more than offset the cost of the 
co-ordination activities he had outlined. 

22. Future reports of the Advisory Committee could include budget tables showing 
net inflation and currency fluctuation corrections and giving information in 
standardized measures such as, for example, number of employees per $100,000 of 
budget, administrative costs as a percentage of the budget, or whatever the 
Advisory Committee deemed relevant. 

23. Judging from the record of the jo:nt meetings of CPC and ACC, the idea of 
administrative and budgetary co-ordination.was less than popular with programme 
managers. It would nevertheless be helpful if the annual report were to include a 
separate section detailing cost-saving measures instituted by individual 
organizations and indicating any recommendations designed to improve the efficiency 
of the common system. Thpse requests naturally added to the already enormous 
burden of the Advisory Committee, but in future greater attention must be given to 
the development of system-wide co-ordination, which would involve more budgetary 
analysis and fewer raw data. In that connexion, the General Assembly could, in 
addition to taking note of the Advisory Committee's report, repeat the request it 
made in General Assembly resolution 33/142 that the Advisory Committee should 
provide information on specific problems common to the whole system. 

24. Mr. GARRIDO (Philippines) noted with satisfaction the progress attained 
through the years in the field of administrative and budgetary co-ordination of the 
United Nations with the specialized agencies. Full budgeting as practised by some 
agencies had proved successful, despite the methodological problems it posed. It 
would be most welcome if, in the future, the agencies could indicate separately the 
amounts they set aside to meet inflation at least, if not the quite unpredictable 
fluctuations in exchange rates. 

25. The report of the Advisory Committee indicated that only one agency had set up 
a separate account for the reimbursement of overhead expenses in the execution of 
projects. Since the reimbursement of overheads was undergoing review, agencies 
should reflect the item in their budgets so that Member States would know its 
impact. 

26. His delegation would like to know whether the formula for drawing up scales of 
assessments in the agencies was uniform and would appreciate brief information on 
that point. 

27. Concerning the comments of the Director-General of UNESCO quoted by the 
Advisory Committee in par~graphs 53 to 55 of its report (A/35/481), he hoped that 
the role of the General Assembly in the economic and social fields and the 
co-ordination role of the Economic and Social Council under Article.63 of the 
Charter were not being ca~led in question by UNESCO. The aim of establishing a new 
international economic order had accelerated the introduction of programmes which 
might already have been undertaken by some agencies, but .it also reflected the 
success or otherwise of the agencies concerned. The Economic and social Council 
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should be aware of any duplication in programmes under the aegis of the United 
Nations, and if the decisicn-making bodies of the General Assembly still pursued 
such programmes, that was a cause for concern. 

28. His delegation would appreciate it if the representative of FAO could give a 
progress report on the special action programme for Assistance in Development and 
Management of Fisheries in Exclusive Economic zones and indicate the action taken 
by UNDP on the funding prot:osal. The question was of importance in view of the 
impending adoption of the Convention on the Law of the Sea. 

29. Mr. DIENE (United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization) 
said he was pleased that tte Advisory Committee had considered it worthwhile to 
reproduce in its report (A/35/481) the comments of the Director-General of UNESCO, 
which had been prompted by the need to inform Member States of the problems 
involved in carrying out tte programmes on which they had decided. It was with 
that in mind that the Director-General submitted at every session of the UNESCO 
Executive Board a document reproducing all decisions by other agencies that might 
be of interest to UNESCO. 

30. There was nothing in ¥'hat the Director-General said to suggest that he was 
challenging the authority of the General Assembly. Rather, his observations put 
forward three topics for rEflection. The first was whether it was efficient, 
economical and in accordanc:e with the Charter that detailed discussions on a given 
subject should be held in one of the agencies and then again in the General 
Assembly or one of its orgcms. Secondly, the General Assembly's decisions often 
asked the agencies for information or reports that constituted a considerable 
burden of work; whereas thE~ Assembly had called for 24 reports from UNESCO in 1970, 
it had called for 86 in 19~'9. Thirdly, the General Assembly seemed to have a 
penchant for setting up subsidiary bodies to deal with matters falling within the 
fields of competence of other agencies, which was neither efficient nor 
economical. UNESCO, for instance, had for years been dealing with questions of 
information and communicat:.ons. Its General Conference had just adopted in 
Belgrade, at a session atbmded by more than 100 ministers concerned with the 
subject, a text on the establishment of a new world information order. It was 
reasonable to ask whether :here was any point in the Assembly's taking up the 
question again, when the dLscussion had not only been held but had yielded results. 

31. UNESCO's aim was to r·~turn to the institutional orthodoxy of the Charter and 
enable the Economic and So~ial Council and the Committee for Programme and 
Co-ordination once again t.:> carry out their mandates. The co-ordinating role of 

·the council and CPC was in danger of being weakened by the creation of new 
structures. That was the idea behind the Director-General's observations cited by 
the Advisory committee. T~e General Conference had recently adopted a resolution 
recognizing the danger to dhich the Director-General had drawn attention and 
appealing to delegations t~ harmonize their positions in the various organs of the 
United Nations system. 
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32. Mr. PAL (India) observed that it was inappropriate to speak of programme 
co-ordination when the quest ion under discussion wa s administrative and budgetary 
co-ordination. Programming problems were the responsibility of the Committee for 
Programme and Co-ordination and UNESCO had not spoken at the last session of CPC . 

33 . Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary 
Ques tions ) said that, a l though the Advisory Committee had not made any comment or 
passed judgement on the subject ra ised by the Director-General of UNESCO, it had 
nevertheless deemed it necessary to include in its report the information on UNESCO 
which appeared in paragraphs 53 to 55 . 

34. Mr. LAHLOU (Morocco) said that he appreciated the importance of UNESCO and the 
successes it had achieved in the past. There sometimes appeared to be 
jurisdictional conflicts between a specialized agency and the General Assembly, and 
they could infect the secretariats of the organizations concerned. However, such 
conflicts were only apparent. UNESCO, for example, was subject to the authority of 
a very high-level policy-making body and acted i n accordance with the wishes of its 
member States. Neither UNESCO nor any other specialized agency had ever challenged 
the central role of the United Nations. In the field of information, for instance, 
the efforts of the two organizations converged on the achievement of distant and 
very ambitious goals. One should welcome the co-operation that had developed 
between the two organizations, rather than dwelling on disputes which were only 
a pparent. 

35. Mr. PAL (India) acknowledged that the Advisory Committee had refrained from 
making any comment on the statements by the Director-General of UNESCO; it had 
simply reported facts. But that was no justification, since the entire 
ACABQ report was canposed of simple statements of fact and t he Advisory COmmittee 
had not passed judgement on anything. He maintained that the programming problems 
passed by UNESCO should be referred to and resolved within CPC. 

36. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary 
Questions) said that, in order to dispel any misunde r standi ng , he wished to state 
that he was quite aware that programme co-ordination was a subject within the 
competence of CPC and of the Economic and Social Council. The matter raised by t he 
Director-General of UNESCO also had administrative , institutional and budgetary 
co-ordination aspects which were within the competence of the Fifth Committee and 
the Advisory Committee . That was the meaning underlying the last sentence by the 
Director-General of UNESCO as quoted by the Advisory Committee in paragraph 55 of 
its report. 

AGENDA ITEM 96: PATTERN OF CONFERENCES : REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON CONFERENCES 
(continued) (A/35/32 and Add.l, A/C.5/35/l2J A/C.5/35/L.5, L.6, L.8, L. 9 , 
L.lO/Rev.l, L.ll/Rev.2, L.l2, L.l4/Rev.l, L.l5/Rev.l, L.l6) 

37. The CHAIRMAN invited the Committee to consider first the amendments in 
document A/C.5/35/L. ll/Rev.2, now sponsored by Morocco, Nigeria, the Philippines, 
Senegal, Uganda~ the United Republic of cameroon and zambia. 
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38. Mr. FALL (Senegal) dret-' attention to the fact that the second subamendment 
proposed at the preceding mE!eting by the Austrian delegation and accepted by the 
sponsors of the amendments ln document A/C. 5/35/L.ll/Rev .1 had been omitted from 
the French text of document A/C. 5/35/L .11/Rev. 2. The words "examen de textes 
jur idiques" should accordin~ ly be replaced by the words ''etablissement de projets 

:de convention ou d' autres irtstruments jur idiques". The sponsors of the amendments 
in document A/C.5/35/L.ll/Rev.l had been unable, however, to accept the Austrian 
delegation's first proposal, which had therefore been issued separately as document 
A/C.5/35/L.16. 

39. Mr. RAKOTO (Madagascar) expressed support for the amendments in 
document A/C.S/35/L.ll/Rev,, and announced that the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian 
Ocean intended to request tte reinstatement of summary records of its proceedings. 

40. Mr. BALASUBRAMANIAM (Sri Lanka), speaking as Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee 
on the Indian Ocean, said trat throughout the past year the members of the Ad Hoc 
Committee had felt the need for summary records, in view of the importance and 
delicacy of their work. ThE Ad Hoc Committee was, of course, currently engaged in 
the preparations for the ma:or Conference on the Indian Ocean to be held in 1981. 
In the absence of summary records, some members of the Committee had made 
considerable use of the press releases issued by the Department of Public 
Information, which had on occasion been criticized for failing accurately to 
reflect the tenor of the discussions. The Committee accordingly believed that it 
was necessary to reinstate summary records, at least for its preparatory meetings. 

41. It was therefore proposed that the amendments (A/C.S/35/L.ll/Rev.2) should be 
further amended by the addition to paragraph 2 of a subparagraph (f), reading as 
follows:. 

"(f) Preparatory meetings of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean 
preparing for the Conference on the Indian Ocean envisaged in General Assembly 
ref'olution 34/80 B;" 

Two series of preparatory meetings were scheduled before the 1981 Conference, but 
the Committee would not necessarily require summary records for all of themJ 
perhaps it should be left to the discretion of the Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee 
to decide which. 

42. Mr. DUQUE (Secretary of the Committee) said that some drafting changes should 
be made in the Spanish and French versions of document A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l. In the 
fourth line of paragraph 1 of the Spanish text the word "debe'' should be replaced 
by "deber {a", and in the sec:>nd line of paragraph 3 the word "deben" should be 
replaced by "debedan". Similarly, in the French text, the word "devra" in the 
fourth line of paragraph 1 s:10uld be replaced by "devrait". 

43. Mr. GODFREY (New Zealan3) recalled in that connexion that, at the preceding 
meeting, he had stressed the use of the word "should" in the English version so 
that the guideline in questi•Jn would not be mandatory. Delegations would thus have 
the option of submitting national or technical papers in a language other than 
English or French. 
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44. Since some delegations had expressed a desire that that option should be 
indicated more explicitly in the text, he suggested that the words "if possible" 
should be inserted after the word "should'' in the first line of paragraph 3 and in 
the third line of paragraph 1 of document A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l, which would 
then read: "Papers should, if possible, be submitted in one of the working 
languages ••• " and " ••• which should, if possible, be one of the working languages". 

45. Me. WILLIAMS (Panama) supported the proposal made by the Chairman of the 
Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean. The preparatory meetings for the Confeeence 
of the Indian Ocean were exceptionally impoetant, since the purpose of the 
Conference was to eesolve or settle existing disputes relating to a strategic area 
and to establish a legal framework applicable to that area. It was owing to a 
failure of co-oedination that the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean had not been 
included in the list of subsidiary organs in paragraph 2 of document 
A/C. 5/35/L.ll/Rev. 2. That omission should be rectified by reinstating summaey 
eecoeds for the Ad Hoc Committee. 

46. Me. de PINIES (Spain) said that he had no objection to the use of the 
conditional tense in paragraph 1 of the amendment A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l. Howevee, as 
far as the working languages of the United Nations Seceetariat were concerned, it 
should be made very cleae that the reference was to English and French. 

47. His delegation was willing to accept the peoposed amendment on the express 
condition that it did not constitute a peecedent, because eveey country had the 
eight to submit communications in any of the official languages of the United 
Nations. At the veey least, a summary of the text in question should be prepared 
in the various official languages of the General Assembly or of the body 
concerned. such papers weee intended not only foe delegations but also foe 
authoeities and officials of the country conceened, who did not necessarily know 
either of the woeking languages of the Seceetaeiat. 

48. On the broadee question of the treatment accorded to the various official 
languages of the united Nations, it must of course be acknowledged that the volume 
of documentation sometimes seemed excessive and that documents of seemingly 
doubtful usefulness weee being translated. But then theee was a vicious eleele~ 
the question was who had the authoeity to decide that a document was of interest to 
some delegations and not to others. Since the Organization had made such efforts 
to establish six official languages, it would be regrettable if eesteictions 
limiting the access of certain delegations to documentation weee imposed. 

49. The CHAIRMAN obseeved that guideline 11, which the Committee on Confeeences 
eecommended for approval in paeagraph 70 of its eeport {A/35/32), began by stating 
that, whenevee the submission of national oe technical papers or repoets was 
peoposed, the following eules might apply. The use of the woed "might" clearly 
indicated that the rule was not mandatoey. The Committee on Confeeences had teied 
to maintain some flexibility while at the same time achieving its objective, which 
was to eeduce the volume of documentation. However, needless to say, Membee States 
were theie own masters in the matter and there was no question of enceoaching on 
their eights. 

I ... 
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50. Mr. YUSUF (Somalia) noted that the sponsors of the amendments in document 
A/C.5/35/L.ll/Rev.2 were requesting the bodies referred to in paragraph 2 to keep 
their requirements for summary records to a reasonable minimum and to dispense 
whenever ·possible with meet.lng records. The Secretary-General, in document 
A/C.5/35/34, paragraph 4, gave a figure of 90 meetings for the five bodies 
concerned during 1981, that estimate being based on experience during the biennium 
1978-1979 and on the schedu:.e of meetings for 1981, It could be assumed, in view 
of the intentions of the sponsors of the amendment, that there would be less than 
90 meetings and that expend:.ture would therefore be reduced to less than half a 
million dollars, instead of the $700,000 mentioned in the Secretary-General's 
report. 

51. He supported the propo~:al made by the Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee on the 
Indian Ocean. 

52. Mr. TOMMO MONTHE (Unit~!d Republic of Cameroon) said that he was fully prepared 
to accept the amendment proposed by the delegation of New zealand. However, the 
problem of delegations' acCE!SS to documentation remained. Paragraph 3 of document 
A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l, as ora:.ly revised, left delegations the possibility of 
submitting documents in a lcmguage other than English or French. It could 
therefore very easily be i~tgined that, for example, the delegation of China might 
submit a paper in Chinese irt connexion with a special conference, and a majority of 
delegations would be unable to consider the document, since it would be circulated 
in that language only. It ~ras for that reason that it would be appropriate to have 
a summary of no more than 1(1 pages prepared in the official languages other than 
that in which the document ~ras drafted. 

53. He therefore proposed t.hat the following sentence should be inserted at the 
end of guideline 11 (b) in paragraph 70 of the report of the Committee on 
Conferences (A/35/32}: "A ~ummarized version of no more than 10 pages, submitted 
at the same time as the docttment or report, shall be issued in the other languages 
of the conference," Obviously, if that amendment was adopted, guideline 11 (c) 
would no longer be applicabJ.e and should be deleted. 

54. Mr. MBAPILA (United Re~ublic of Tanzania) said that he believed that the 
bodies that had requested tte reinstatement of summary records for their meetings 
had done so after serious tl'ought, and that their sole concern was the 
effectiveness of their acti~ities. 

55. It was true that the acoption of General Assembly resolution 34/50 had been 
preceded by high-level cons~ltations and that its purpose had been both to 
rationalize work and to achieve savings. Since the decision had been taken on an 
experimental basis, it was row possible to make a preliminary assessment. 

56. Exceptions to the rule were currently being requested, and it was common 
knowledge that many exceptic·ns led .to the rule itself being changed. Since 
everything indicated that ttose requests were justified and had been carefully 
considered, it was very difficult to agree to one and reject another. Therefore, 
in a spirit of compromise his delegation would vote in favour of the amendment that 
would reinstate summary record coverage for seven bodies. Moreover, it would give 
careful consideration to the amendment proposed by the Austrian delegation. 

I ... 
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56. Mr. ALI (Bangladesh) endorsed the proposal put forward by the Chairman of the 
Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian OCean because he believed that the preparatory work 
for the Conference was so important that it justified the provision of summary 
record coverage. 

58. Mr. RASOLONDRAIBE (Madagascar) also endorsed the proposal put forward by the 
Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean. The question of the Indian 
Ocean concerned not only his country and the entire region, but also the 
international community as a whole. The Conference on the Indian Ocean was 
expected to produce an extremely sensitive political and legal text, and the 
preparation of summary records for the preparatory meetings would greatly 
facilitate comprehension of the final document. It was a question of a temporary 
arrangement, which should not invovle great costs. 

59. Mr. FALL (Senegal), replying on behalf of the sponsors of the amendment in 
document A/C.5/35/L.ll/Rev.2 to a question raised by the delegation of Trinidad and 
Tobago, said that the sponsors of the amendment had not yet had time to co-ordinate 
their positions with regard to the request submitted by the Chairman of the Ad Hoc 
Committee on the Indian Ocean. 

60. Mr. GODFREY (New zealand), speaking in his capacity as co-ordinator of the 
informal consultations on document A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l and referring to the 
amendment proposed by the representative of the United Republic of Cameroon, said 
that the Cameroonian proposal had been taken into account during the informal 
consultations, but that it had not been possible to reach any consensus in that 
regard. It in fact went much further than did the sponsors of document 
A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l and even contradicted the guidelines proposed by the Committee 
on Conferences on the maximum length of papers or reports submitted on the occasion 
of special conferences. If a delegation wished to submit a paper exceeding the 
limit, it could do so at its own expense; but the official document should not 
exceed 10 pages. It could also be assumed that, if a delegation submitted a paper 
in its national language, it would also submit a translation in one of the working 
languages of the Secretariat. In any event, the amendment put forward concerned 
non-binding guidelines, whose sole purpose was to reduce expenditure and the volume 
of documentation. If it turned out that they did not produce the desired effect, 
they could always be revised. 

61. Mr. OKEYO (Chairman of the Committee on Conferences), replying to a question 
raised at the preceding meeting by the representative of Sierra Leone, who had 
wished to know why the Committee on Conferences had not recommended any exceptions 
to the provisions of General Assembly resolution 34/50 concerning summary records, 
said that it had been understood when the resolution had been adopted that the 
United Nations bodies would report directly to the General Assembly on the 
experience gained and that the Committee had therefore not been authorized to 
submit recommendations. 



A/C.5/35/SR.23 
English 
Page 14 

(Mr. Okeyo) 

62. The representative of S .. erra Leone had also asked whether there was a 
difference between the procedure proposed in paragraph 2 of document A/C.5/35/L.l2 
and the subamendment to the amendment in document A/C. 5/35/L.ll/Rev. 2 proposed by 
the Austrian delegation (document A/C.5/35/L.l6). In document A/C.5/35/L.l2 the 
Committee on Conferences was requested to grant those exceptions to 
resolution 34/50 that it four1d justified, whereas under the Austrian proposal the 
Assembly itself would decide on the exceptions at the current session, subject to 
further review at the follow3.ng session. The Assembly would be assisted in that 
review by the Committee on Cc,nferences, which would be entrusted with the task: of 
evaluating the experience gained by the bodies in respect of which an exception to 
the rule had been made. AlUough he could not speak for the members of the 
Committee he (the Chairman of the Committee on Conferences) believed that, in view 
of its past activities, that body was fully equal to that task. 

63. Mr. LAHLOU (Morocco) encorsed the amendment proposed by the Cameroonian 
delegation because it was in the interest of the delegations of the developing 
countries, which, owing to lack of resources, could not have access to all 
documents in the language in which they had been submitted. A brief summary in one 
of the working languages of the Secretariat of papers or reports submitted on the 
occasion of special conferences would be extremely useful to those delegations. 

64. Mr. ST. AIMEE (Saint Lucia) said that he took it that, in accordance with the 
provisions of document A/C.5/35/L.l4/Rev.l, if a paper or report was submitted in 
one of the working languages of the Secretariat, for example, in French, it would 
not be translated; in that case, he wondered how it could be accessible to a 
delegation that did not understand French. It would be desirable to revise the 
amendments to specify that all papers and reports should be submitted in the two 
working languages of the Secretariat, which would enable delgations to have access 
to them. · 

65. The CHAIRMAN suggested t~at the representative of Saint Lucia should consult 
on that matter with the representative of the United Republic of Cameroon, whose 
amendment had a similar aim. He urged delegations to hold further consultations 
and to endeavour to draw up a1nendments on which agreement could be reached, so that 
the various proposals could b~ put to the vote as soon as possible. 

T:1e meeting rose at 1.05 p.m. 




